Approved             
SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
August 3, 2015 
Town Offices

The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Monday, August 3, 2015 at 2:00 p.m. at the Town Offices. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Dave Nickerson and Johnny Van Tassel. Administrative Specialist (AS) Rollins, Don Jutton & Charlie Smith were also present.              










1.0 Pledge of Allegiance - Those in attendance recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

2.0 Meet with Municipal Resources Inc. Representatives Re: Town Administrator vacancy – The BOS was provided Charlie Smith’s resume’ & a sample contract. Don Jutton stated if for some reason the Town was not satisfied with Charlie’s performance, MRI could replace him with someone similarly qualified and the contract “terms” specifies a 15-day written notice for replacement. The Board and Don Jutton discussed the fiscal budget process, the relationship between the Budget Committee & the Board and the need for the same information to be provided to both. Don Jutton explained that this would be Charlie’s first time working with a municipal budget and department heads. Charlie Smith replied he has a banking background and has served on a Planning Board, so he has some experience. There was a brief discussion regarding the length of the contract. Don Jutton noted it takes about two years to learn all of the dates & requirements of a municipal government but the Town will have a contract with MRI, so it will have a person either way. Selectman Ober expressed concern with someone being in place for the fiscal budget cycle, June 30th to July 1st, so there isn’t any overlap in the process. There was a brief discussion regarding meeting attendance, grant coordination, bonds, roads, human resources, liability and informed decision making. Selectman Ober made a motion to hire Charlie Smith as the Town Administrator, at a rate of $5,820 dollars a month through 12/31/15 and $6,500 dollars a month through 12/31/16 pending Attorney Doug Mansfield’s review of the MRI contract. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the  motion passed unanimously.    
 











3.0 ADJOURNMENT – Selectman Ober made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:12 p.m. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   




4.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 5, 2015 @ 5:00 p.m. at the Town Office. The Selectmen will meet on Wednesday, August 12, 2015 @ 4:30 p.m. to sign payroll & accounts payable and conduct a business meeting.       













Respectfully submitted,
April Rollins, Administrative Specialist
8/3/2015
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